
Arty Iris 

We love this piece 
of art by Iris in 
Yr 10. Iris won 
The Education 
Art Prize 2016 
and was awarded 
with some 
lovely new art 
equipment to take 
home with her. Representing Truro and the South West, Bea 

competed at the British Youth Championships 
in Sheffield last weekend.  She dominated the 
competition throughout, beating the UK’s best 
fencers in this age group and convincingly 
taking the title of British Champion with a 
15-3 victory in the final. The previous week 
saw Bea in London where she represented 
Truro Fencing Club in the International 
Valerie Decorce Youth Championships.  
Again, she was dominant throughout the day, 
winning the U14 Women’s Sabre competition 
with a convincing 15-3 score in the final.

Bea Update 

A group of our students 
spoke with ITV News West 
Country this week about 
Mental Health Awareness. 
This particular group 
of students have been 
playing an active role 
in raising awareness 
within the school, 
sharing their thoughts 
and feelings openly 
and honestly to build 
a safe communication 
network, encouraging 
others to speak up and 
seek help. Listening to 
the students speak so 
passionately about the 
subject brings hope that 
young people listening 
will feel less alone. The 
group spoke about the 
problems of relying on 
social media, which ties in 
well with Mr Davidson’s 
recent blog proposing a 
‘Digital Detox’ (http://
ow.ly/R4ym30byGVq).
Mrs Butler, one of our 
designated safeguarding 
leads, spoke proudly 
about the way Penair 
tackles the issues of 
mental health and what 
help we have available to 
ensure our students are 
cared for and protected. 

Students speak up 

This year approximately 200,000 pupils 
sat the intermediate Maths individual 
challenge, and the top 5% of the pupils 
were invited to join the next round of 
the competition. From Penair, three 
Year 9 pupils achieved this invitation- 
Roddy Brookes, Alex Kingston and 
Amber Guinchard. Five Year 10 pupils 
also achieved this invitation - Louise 
Mitchell, Grace Graham, Thomas Edwards, 
Guy Crofton and Thomas Lean. The 
Kangaroo round was extremely difficult 
and tested all areas of problem solving, 
using different mathematical techniques. 
All students received a certificate of 
participating at this level, and both Roddy 
and Louise received a certificate of Merit. 
Well done to all the students who took 
part, we were extremely proud of them!

Maths Individual Challenge 


